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FUTURE DATES TO REMEMBER

November 3 - Eshinni/Kakushinni service
November 10 - DFS & Interfaith Panel Discussion

November 17 - Ho-on-ko service:
BBWA Sushi & Crafts Sale
November 24 - DFS & Shotsuki Hoyo

December 1 - Bodhi Day service
December 8 - DFS & Shotsuki Hoyo

December 15 - Temple Clean-up

Dharma School Notes:

November 3: Dharma School classes
November 10: Stone Soup (school-wide activity)
November 17: Bodhi Day practice
November 24: Bodhi Day practice

The Dharma School would like to thank Kiyoshi and Emiko Katsumoto
for their thoughtful donation of an outdoor sports equipment chest
to hold all of the Dharma School recreational equipment.
Thank you for your dana!



OUR ASPIRATION

We, the members of the Berkeley Buddhist Temple, recognize that:

We live in a diverse society, which includes persons of all ages, many
racial, ethnic, cultural and religious backgrounds, many sexual
orientations and genders, and different abilities, lifestyles and points of
view;

We are guided by the Jodo Shinshu teachings to hear the Nembutsu,
entrust in Amida Buddha's Primal Vow, and embrace the virtues of
inclusiveness, harmony and respect for all beings;

We recognize that our Japanese traditions and ethnic perspectives can
be both treasures and potential barriers to the establishment of an
atmosphere of inclusiveness in our temples; and

We believe that an inclusive, harmonious Sangha will help to ensure that
our temple will remain strong and vibrant for our members and all Dharma
seekers.

Therefore, the Berkeley Buddhist Temple enthusiastically aspires and
encourages all of its members to:

1. recognize the value and benefit of diversity in our temple
community;

open the doors of our temple to include all people;

learn and fransmit the Buddhist teachings, which provide the
foundation for an inclusive and harmonious Sangha;

4, constantly engage in self-examination to make sure that we act in
ways that promote the inclusion of people with diverse
backgrounds; and

5. embrace a spirit of BLEND - "Buddbhists Living in Equality and Non-
Discrimination” - in ways that will help to overcome exclusiveness
and tension, and uphold respect, equality, freedom and gratitude
within our Sangha.

Berkeley Buddhist Temple
October 2013



ELEND

Buddhists Living in Equality and Non-Discrimination

In the ponds are lotuses as large as chariot-wheels—the blue ones radiating blue light, the
yellow a yellow light, the red a red light, and the white a white light. They are marvellous
and beautiful, fragrant and pure. Sariputra, the Land of Utmost Bliss is filled with such
excellence and splendour.*

IN ITS ASPIRATION to be an inclusive sangha, our Berkeley Buddhist Temple declares that it
wishes to "embrace a spirit of BLEND - Buddhists Living in Equality and Non-Discrimination - in
ways that will help to overcome exclusiveness and tension, and uphold respect, equality, freedom
and gratitude.” We aspire to direct ourselves to the ideal of BLEND and live within the reality of
BLEND.

Everyone is a blend, whether we know it or not. There is a little of everyone in me; there is a
little of me in everyone. According to the Buddhist teaching of interdependence, everything exists
through the arising of an infinite and inconceivable mixture of causes and conditions. As a result,
we can say this about ourselves:

(1) Diversity rules. Everyone is the product of a unique set of conditions and thus differs
from everyone and everything else.

(2) Yet, we are all inter-related since everyone is interconnected with everything else, and
thus each of us is equal to all others.

(3) Our true life is to live with every other being in harmony, with mutual acceptance and
respect, and not to judge others as good or bad or as superior or inferior.

The Amida Sutra says it in this way: In the realm of enlightenment all things are resplendent
just as they are. Blue lotuses are ablaze in blue light, yellow ones in yellow, red ones in red and
white ones in white. Each and every lotus blossom is unique, and yet at the same time, all lotuses
are interrelated and equal with all others. Thus, the realm of enlightenment is pure.

In our unenlightened world, however, notions of purity are often distorted. We think only in
terms of primary colors. We become obsessed with racial, ethnic or religious “purity” or think that
there is only one decent life-style or one way to do things. In ordinary life, parents might hope that
their daughter will marry a nice Japanese boy or their son will marry a nice Irish Catholic girl. Or
we might choose to associate only with other people who look, act, think or sound like we do, and
hope that others will do the same. Or, in the worst-case scenario, unenlightened obsessions with
purity have resulted in policies like those that sought to achieve Aryan racial purity through the
compulsory sterilization and extermination of the Jews and other people.

Unenlightened notions of purity can lead to inequality, discrimination and violence. And so it
is vital that we as Buddhists and human beings fully appreciate that the reality of life is one of
blending. Within every person, family and society, there is a blending of cultures, races, religions,
and life-style choices. Nowadays, being a blend is not the exception; it is the rule.

BLEND—“Buddhists Living in Equality and Non-Discrimination”—gives a name to our
acceptance and appreciation of our blended lives. It signifies that we can embrace the purity of
those lives. And, it reflects an aspiration and commitment on the part of our temple and ourselves
as Buddhists to understand and celebrate the richness, diversity and challenges of our blended lives.
May we all endeavor to think, speak and act in ways that will promote the inclusion of all people
in our sangha and throughout our lives.

Namu Amida Butsu
Rev. D. Matsumoto
November 2013

! Hisao Inagaki, The Three Pure Land Sutras: A Study and Translation (Kyoto: Nagata Bunshodo, 1994), 354,


http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Compulsory_sterilizations

COMBINED DHARMA FAMILY SERVICE

&

SHOTSUKI MEMORIAL SERVICE

November 24, 2013

9:30 am

Shotsuki Hoyo Service — November 24, 2013, 9:30 AM

The following persons will be remembered during the Shotsuki Hoyo (monthly memorial

service) for November.

Yoshiko Adachi Isamu Doi Denise Tami Fong
Nancy Louie Fujikawa Shizuko Fukada Chie Fukunaga
Sumie Gluck Ayako Hino Chiyo Hirose
Eddie K. Hitomi Rae Imamura Haruko Inadomi
Isao Ishikawa George Ishino Sunae Ishino
Seiichi Kami Sumiko Kawaguchi

Shizuko Kawakami

Hatsuye Konishi

Fusayo Kono

Fujino Kosakura

Ayako Kurakazu

Tetsuo Kurihara

Waiko Lindquist

Haruno Marutani

Sumie Matsubara

Masakazu Miyamoto

Misuko Miyamoto

Sadie H. Mizusaki

George Morishige

Hayao Nakagawa Shigeru Oki Shizuko Oki
Uhachi Okubo Tadahiro S. Sameshima Joseph Sasaki
Kunikazu Sasaki Joe Shimada Yasue Shimada

Kayo Shinoda Kiyoaki Shinoda Kazuyoshi Sumisaki
Wayne T. Sumisaki Kazue Takahashi Toshie Takahashi
Yoshikazu Takahashi Ben Takao C. Mae Tanaka

Yukiye Terazawa

Chio Tominaga

M. Melvin Tominaga

Aileen A. Tsukada

Kizo Umawatari

Fumiye Uyeshima

Milton S.Wakayama

Ben T.Wakaye

Nellie Wralstad

Tosao Yamada

Miyeko Yoshimura

Nobuo Yoshimura

Note: If there are any additions, corrections or deletions to the above list, please
notify the Berkeley Buddhist Temple at 510-841-1356.




The Second Noble Truth: Medical Diets
By Diane Ames

“So it seems that your continued coughing is caused by gastric reflux,” said the doctor in a grave voice. “|
am therefore putting you on the gastric reflux diet. It's a relatively simple one: just abstain from onions,
garlic, tomatoes, tomato products, citrus fruits, chocolate, mint, alcoholic drinks, spicy foods, carbonated
beverages, and anything fatty or fried. Oh, and minimize caffeine. That won't be so hard, will it?”

“But what will I cook?” | wailed.

“Anything that doesn’t contain onions, garlic, tomato products, very much spice....”

“You don't understand! My husband is already on a low sodium diet because of his blood
pressure. So, with soy sauce torn from my arms, | can’'t cook Chinese or Japanese food. And now nothing
Italian or Indian! Besides, who can cook without onions?”

“Look on this as a spiritual exercise. Remember the Second Noble Truth: the root of suffering is
attachment. In this case your attachment to ingredients with which to cook has caused you to burst into
tears. Try meditating on attachment, preferably in a cave in the wilderness.”

“Meditation won’t make our dinner! How will | even fix meatloaf?”

At this point the nurses began chanting, rather like Zen priests chanting the Heart Sutra: “And so
as we contemplate this diet sheet, we see that all cooking pots are empty. In the vast restrictions of the
gastric reflux diet, there is no pizza, no spaghetti, no lasagna, no curry, no tacos, no enchiladas, no
burritos, no salsa, no ketchup, no orange juice, no grapefruit, no liquor, no shrimp tempura, no Coca-Cola,
no chocolate candy, no chocolate chip cookies....”

“It’'s all in your attitude, your mental attachments,” said the doctor. “My Irish ancestors lived on
potatoes and buttermilk for years at a time, and they just accepted it.”

“Actually they immigrated, and it's suddenly clear why.”

The nurses continued chanting: “No chili powder, no nutmeg, no black pepper, no garlic powder,
no cloves, no red pepper, no curry powder, no mustard, no lemon juice, no cocoa powder, no butter, no
sour cream, no onions, no garlic, no tomato sauce, until we come to nothing at all. All spice racks are
empty. All cupboards are empty. Your favorite recipes are gone, gone, completely gone.”

“Enough levity!” said the doctor. “I'm prescribing a thirty-day solitary meditation retreat at the
Green Gulch Farm Zen Center. You are to live on brown rice and stewed vegetables for the duration. And
meditate at least six hours a day on the Second Noble Truth.”

“l see. That way, when | get back to civilization, | will at least grasp something of the relativity of
culinary suffering. But by then, | think I'll want to eat something that’s not brown rice and stewed
vegetables. Which will bring me back to square one. What am | supposed to eat?”

“Anything that’s allowed on your relatively simple diet. For meal planning, trust in Amida.”

As | packed up for my retreat, | felt that my spiritual state was hopelessly benighted.



TEL: (510) 841-1356 FAX: (510) 841-1436
Berkeley Buddhist Temple

2121 Channing Way
Berkeley, CA 94704

October 15, 2013
Dear Members and Friends of the Temple,

The Fall season is upon us and we hope you are enjoying the brisk weather and
changing leaves.

On November 17, 2013 the Berkeley Buddhist Temple will be observing HO-ON-
KO (Feast of Thanksgiving and Gratitude) commemorating the attainment of Nirvana by
Shinran Shonin who handed down to us the teachings of the Buddha.

For this year’s service we are fortunate to have as guest speakers, the International
Ministers Overseas Program (IMOP) ministers from Japan who are working with Rev.
Kuwahara in order to get acquainted with Western Buddhism. They eventually hope to be
assigned to the United States, Hawaii, Canada or South America.

We hope you will attend the HO-ON-KO family service on November 17, 2013 at
9:30 AM. The Berkeley Buddhist Women's Association will be having a Sushi and
Crafts Sale fundraiser as well. Please support them in raising funds for their 100th
Anniversary celebration in 2014.

The Temple would appreciate your special donation for HO-ON-KO. An
envelope is attached for your convenience.

In gassho,

Berkeley Buddhist Temple



ESHINNI/KAKUSHINNI
SERVICE

November 3, 2013
9:30 AM

Service sponsored by Berkeley Buddhist Women’s Association.
Light lunch following service.

Dharma Family Service
5
Interfaith Panel Discussion

hosted bg BBWA
Novemlber 10, 2013
9:20 AM
Tea Time following service.

HO-ON-KO SERVICE,

November 17, 2013
9:30 AM
Guest speakers:

Rev. Daido Baba, Rev. Ryuhei Endo, Rev. Yuko Kubo,
and Rev. Miho Sekiya

International Ministerial Orientation Program (IMOP)

Coffee social and BBWA Sushi & Crafts Sale following service.
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BERKELEY BUDDHIST TEMPLE
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes, September 10, 2013

Attendance: Rev. David Matsumoto, Lucy Hamai, Don Hamasaki, Ron Hiraga, Emiko Katsumoto, Kiyoshi Katsumoto, Judy Kono, Dii Lewis, Gary
Oda, Wayne Sugihara, David Ushijima, Yuki Otake. Proxies: Judy Fujimoto, Susan Gabriel, Dina Honda, Jon Kawamoto, Denise Lapidus, Emi
Nakao, Millie O’Connor, Takashi Nikaidoh, Art Nishimura, Lena Yin.

Co-president Ron Hiraga called the meeting to order at 7:28PM with opening gassho led by Rev. Matsumoto.

AUGUST MINUTES: Rev. Matsumoto made a correction under new business: Dr. Scott Mitchell is actually a faculty member at IBS. The
corrected minutes were accepted: MSC Judy Kono/Kiyoshi Katsumoto.

MINISTER'S REPORT: Rev. Matsumoto submitted a written report for the period August 13-September 10, 2013 which included the following:
5 meetings; 2 consultations; 4 memorial services; 3 visits; BBT DFS 9/8; BBT DF & Shotsuki Memorial Service 8/25; BBWA Rummage Sale; IMOP
Minsters Welcome; English Study Class @ San Mateo; MAP lecture @ JSC. He had a pleasant visit with Mrs. Hayata, niece of Rev. Kusada, and
her two daughters. We tabled a discussion of the adoption of Aspiration for Inclusiveness to next month. Rev. Kusada’s brother, Mr. Sota,
donated $35K from Rev. Kusada’s estate to BBT from the Sota Family (same kanji as Kusada but he changed the pronunciation upon coming to
America). College YBA conference will be using our temple BBQ pits on Oct 12.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Satoshi Steimetz issued a written report for the period 8/1 to 8/30/2013
CORRESPONDENCE: Co-president Lucy Hamai circulated the Correspondence Binder to the Board.
REPORTS BY AFFILILIATED ORGANIZATIONS

BBWA: Yuki Otake reported that the BBWA Centennial will be held Sept 28, 2014, at the El Cerrito Community Center. To support this event,
they have had several fundraisers. The Rummage Sale netted about $5600. They also sold chicken wings and shaved ice at the JSEI Family Day
event. She thanked all those who helped in all events, specifically Lucy Hamai, Lena Yin and Mimi Kagehiro for the rummage sale and Russell
Ware and family for the shaved ice at Family Day.

DHARMA SCHOOL: Rev. Matsumoto reported that DS started September 8. The Halloween party will be held Saturday, October 19 from 5:30.
Stacey Uyeda has now taken over as the DS superintendent, and Karen Kato will remain as advisor.

JR. YBA: Tomi Lewis is the new Jr.YBA president and submitted her written report.

J-SEI: There were about 400-500 who attended the Family Day event. We sent photos and a check for $350 sponsoring the 2014 JSEI
community calendar.

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS
RELIGIOUS COMMITTEE: Art Nishimura submitted the latest version of the temple calendar. The Halloween party on Oct 19 needs to be added.
PLEDGE/MEMBERSHIP: Mimi Kagehiro submitted a written report with pledges to date: $46,846.50 from 212 members/147 families.

BUILDING MAINTENANCE: Craig submitted a revised estimate for replacing eight windows in the Old Temple which totals $11,600 for Marvin-
integrity wood windows; however we requested an estimate for fiberglass at the last meeting. Ron will contact Craig for a revised estimate.

GARDEN MAINTENANCE: Recently Shig Hoki was seen helping Dick Adachi, and Wes Fukumori provided maintenance for the OT garden.

APARTMENTS: Ron Hiraga reported that we received $ 4034.28 for the Channing apts. By email vote, the board approved Fulton Street
apartment renovations by Milrand. The upstairs apartment permit was approved so now work can commence. Ron will ask Jim Furuichi about
the state of the back stairs if they are to become the primary entrance after renovation.

OTHER REPORTS

CHAPEL OF THE CHIMES NICHES: The board discussed how to get the information to members and how much information to distribute. Gary
will work on making a more condensed version for a mailing and email distribution with a response form.

BBQ PITS REDESIGN: Russell Ware gave an update of plans. He will email a summary of the committee’s suggestions for distribution to the
board.

BOARD ELECTIONS: Takashi Nikaido released the slate incoming board members for 2014 to 2017: Don Hamasaki, Dina Honda, Denise Lapidus,
Gary Oda, Ron Hiraga, Dii Lewis, Patti Fujiwara.

NEW BUSINESS: Yuki would like to start accepting nominations for the bazaar gift nominees.

Thank you to Wayne Sugihara for providing refreshments for the meeting. (Next month: Judy Fujimoto and Art Nishimura)
The meeting was adjourned at Ron Hiraga at 9:04PM with closing gassho led by Rev. Matsumoto.

Respectfully submitted with Gassho,

Emiko Katsumoto,

Substitute recording secretary

Please contact a Board member if further clarification of these minutes is required.
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RESPONSE FORM
FOR BERKELEY BUDDHIST TEMPLE PROPOSED CHAPEL OF THE CHIMES URN AREA

Please fill out completely (Print clearly)

Name:

Address:

Phone #:

Email:

NUMBER OF URN PLACEMENT RIGHTS POSSIBLY INTERESTED IN PURCHASING:

NUMBER OF PERSONS INTERESTED IN A VISITATION OF BBT URN SITE:

[

NUMBER OF PEOPLE INTERESTED IN USING PRIVATE BUS TRANSPORTATION TO SITE FROM TEMPLE:

[

PLEASE SUBMIT FORM WITH ENCLOSED ENVELOPE BY NOV, 2013

Attn: CHAPEL OF THE CHIMES NICHE COMMITTEE
BERKELEY BUDDHIST TEMPLE
2121 CHANNING WAY
BERKELEY, CA 94704-2020
www.berkeleysangha.org
(510) 841 - 1356




9th Annual

rntiostny Facre

Fine arts and Asian crafts

Saturday, October 26, 2013
10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.
Palo Alto Buddhist Temple
2751 Louis Road, Palo Alto
(650) 856-0123
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Ya_s" JAPANESE AMERICAN MUSEUM OF SAN JOSE

JAMsj Winter Boutigue

SATURDAY
NOVEMBER 9, 2013

San Jose Buddhist Church

Betsuin Gymnasium

640 N. Fifth Street, San Jose
9am-10am JAMsj members

early admission*

ANNUAL FAVORITES
TO INCLUDE

10am-4pm General public

*Membership registration available at the door for early entry.

Japanese-Style Collages

Clothing and Accessories BOOK SIGNING: 10AM - 3PM
Made From .\/lntage Tom Graves, author of Twice Heroes
Japanese Kimono
Handcrafted Jewelry
. Naomi Hirahara, author of 7001 Cranes
Washi Crafts
Stationery

Ken Mochizuki, author of Baseball Saved \Us

Stoneware POtterY DONATION DRAWING

and Other Specialty Gifts 1st $500 Plus many more prizes from
artists and merchants.
2nd  $300
\ Winners need not be present at the time
Free Admission 31'(1 $200\ of-the drawings.
77 \<
S I LENT AU CTI O N For more information about the JAMsj Winter Boutique visit
http://sites.google.com/site/jamsjwinterboutique or contact us at winter_boutique@jamsj.org
FOOd Concessions Proceeds benefit JAMsj, a 503(c)3 non-profit organization

Questions about JAMsj? Contact us at (408)294-3138 or mail@jamsj.org

WWW.jamsj.org



